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August 30, 2011 Reference No. 611960 
 
 
 
Mr. Mark Detterman, P.G., C.E.G. 
Alameda County Environmental Health (ACEH) 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Suite 250 
Alameda, California 94502-6577 
 
Re: Second Semi-Annual 2011 Groundwater Monitoring Report 
 Former Chevron Service Station 9-1583 
 5509 Martin Luther King Jr. Way 
 Oakland, California 
 Case No. RO0000002  
 
Dear Mr. Detterman: 
 
Conestoga-Rovers & Associates (CRA) is submitting the attached Groundwater Monitoring and 
Sampling Report (report) on behalf of Chevron Environmental Management Company (Chevron) 
for the site referenced above.  The report (prepared by Gettler-Ryan Inc. and dated 
August 4, 2011) presents the results of the second semi-annual 2011 monitoring event.  Wells 
MW-7 and MW-8 are sampled semi-annually during the first and third quarters, and wells 
MW-1 through MW-6 are sampled annually during the first quarter.  Also attached are 
Figure 1 (Vicinity Map) showing the site location, and Figure 2 (Concentration Map) presenting 
the second semi-annual 2011 analytical results along with a rose diagram.  The monitoring 
results during 2011 are summarized below. 
 
During 2011, petroleum hydrocarbon concentrations in the site wells were similar to or less than 
those observed during 2010, and overall decreasing trends are evident.  Total petroleum 
hydrocarbons as gasoline (TPHg) were not detected in MW-1 through MW-7 during 2011, and 
have not been detected in these wells for at least several years.  Low concentrations of TPHg (up 
to 200 micrograms per liter [g/L]) were detected in MW-8 during 2011; the TPHg 
concentrations in this well continue to steadily decrease and have significantly decreased since 
the start of monitoring.  Benzene, toluene, ethylbenzene, and xylenes (BTEX) were not detected 
in any of the wells during 2011, and also have not been detected for at least several years.  Low 
concentrations of methyl tertiary butyl ether (MTBE) (up to 5 g/L) were detected in MW-1, 
MW-3, MW-7, and MW-8 during 2011.  The MTBE concentrations in these wells continue to 
decrease and have significantly decreased over the years.  TPH as motor oil (TPHmo) was 
detected in wells MW-7 (up to 2,300 g/L) and MW-8 (56 g/L; third quarter event only) 
during 2011.  The detected TPHmo concentrations were within the range of historical 
fluctuations.  Although fluctuations occur, the TPHmo concentrations in these wells have 
remained relatively stable. 
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Based on the analytical results, the plume appears stable and decreasing in size.  Concentrations 
continue to decrease overall.  Elevated concentrations of TPHmo remain in MW-7; however, 
TPHmo typically exhibits low toxicity and mobility in the environment and is not a significant 
concern.  It is our opinion that this site is a good candidate for low-risk case closure.  As such, 
no further monitoring and sampling is recommended.  We plan to submit a formal case closure 
request for this site during third quarter. 
 
Please contact James Kiernan at (916) 889-8917 if you have any questions or require additional 
information. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
CONESTOGA-ROVERS & ASSOCIATES 
 

  
James P. Kiernan, P.E. 
 
 
JK/aa/10 
Encl. 
 
Figure 1 Vicinity Map 
Figure 2 Concentration Map 
 
Attachment A Groundwater Monitoring and Sampling Report 
 
cc: Ms. Olivia Skance, Chevron (electronic copy only) 
 Evelyn Schlichting Trust c/o Mr. Ben Shimek, Petroleum Sales, Inc.  
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